
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
APPROVE and AUTHORIZE the Fire Chief, or designee, to execute a change order
amendment with Golden State Fire Apparatus, Inc., to increase the payment amount by
$14,805 to a new payment total of $373,355, for the manufacture and purchase of a Type I
tactical water tender for fire suppression. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
Increased cost of $14,805. This agenda includes a revenue and appropriation adjustment for
use of fund balance.

The purchase of this vehicle is partially funded by FEMA's 2017 Assistance to Firefighters
Grant program. The Federal share is $318,341 and the District will contribute $55,014. 

BACKGROUND: 
On November 13, 2018, the Contra Costa County Fire Protection District (District) Board
of Directors approved the purchase of a Type I water tender in an amount not to exceed
$365,000. The purchase price at that time was $358,550, and an additional $6,450 was
included in 
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Action of Board On:   10/08/2019 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, Director
Candace Andersen, Director
Diane Burgis, Director
Karen Mitchoff, Director
Federal D. Glover, Director

Contact:  Aaron McAlister,
Deputy Chief 925-941-3300

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and
entered on the minutes of the Board of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    October  8, 2019 
David Twa, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of
Supervisors
 
By: June McHuen, Deputy

cc:

C.1

  

To: Contra Costa County Fire Protection District Board of Directors

From: Lewis T. Broschard III, Chief, Contra Costa Fire Protection District

Date: October  8, 2019

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: Purchase Contract Change Order for a Type 1 Tactical Water Tender





BACKGROUND: (CONT'D)
the purchasing authority to allow for potential change orders. During construction of the
water tender, the District needed to change the specifications of the vehicle. The changes
included adjusting water ports on the front and rear bumpers, adding a metal cover to
protect the fuel cap, reinforcing the top of the vehicle to hold hose, and adding a handle to
the ladder to the hose bed. The changes resulted in an increased cost of $14,805.


